
Eco/Africa Meeting and Activities 2024/25 Summer 1                                                                                Gorse Hall Primary School 

Mrs Hughes and Mrs Bowers 

Years 1-6 

 

      Building Character and Resilience 

• Resilience 

• Empowerment  

• Well-being 

 

Activities Whole School/Committee   

Stitch In Time Workshop 

Activities  

Pupils continue to be creative 

upcycling clothing and textiles. 

 

Ideas for Summer 2 : Pattern drafting 

summer shorts with applique detail . 

Upcyling cotton douvet covers.    

 

Mrs Hughes and Marianne to locate suitable 

fabrics. 

 

 

*SEE NEWSPAPER REPORT BELOW* 

 

 

Well done to our Fashion Students for 

showcasing their wonderful creations! 

 

Meadow “No Mow May”  Purpose 

No Mow May is a campaign that 

encourages people to avoid 

mowing their lawns in May. By 

allowing wildflowers and weeds to 

bloom, it provides valuable nectar 

and habitat for pollinators during 

a critical time. 

Bees have been seen in the 

sensory garden 

Chn would like to take part in 

“The Pod “ Butterfly Survey 

To coordinate with Mr Butler 

 

 

Areas will include Wooded Bank and parts of 

the Sensory Garden: ID boards to be 

displayed. 

 



Litter Picking Ongoing Everybody Responsible! 

Baby Bluetits Have All Fledged! 

Bird Boxes in the Forest have 

been occupied also Pond area and 

Nursery Wall 
 

We will clean out the box ready for next 

year and will consider buying a new camera 

           

Clean Air Day 20th  June ‘24 

Year 6 Officers to coordinate.  

Video needs editing and 

uplaoding. Will be ready for end 

of May. 

 

 

On the Day Children to hand out Awareness 

leaflets promoting “Engine Off when You 

Stop” 

We will need High Visibility Vests, Caps 

H & S: Cones to block off Staff Car Park 

Letters to Parents with consent Slips. 

 

June 20thth Thursday 8:15 start 

 
 

Africa Committee 

The Africa Committee met to 

chat about fundraising for 

Adella’s School in Africa possibly 

June – Summer 2 

 

Mrs Hughes to coordinate with Year 6  

Soup: Carrot and Coriander & Mushroom 

Rhubarb Crumble (from Veg Patch) 

  

 
COP3 Longdendale School ? Year five representatives to attend Mrs Hughes to investigate 

Nature Trail Cheetham’s Park 

 

 

Eco Committee to visit the Nature Trail 

Summer 2 

 

Eco Schools Green Flag 

Application 

28 years as an Eco school! 

 

Submitted 8th May Completed (Distinction – fingers crossed) 

Next Meeting- Celebration Party 

 

 

Summer 2 Date to be arranged  

                         



                                                             


